Reinholds: Missionaries to Mexico

Transitions

Just over a year ago we decided to accept an invitation to help a struggling church do a restart. We've seen growth in these past few months that has brought the church to the point of being able to begin looking for a new pastor. As a new national

pastor is being sought, we appreciate your prayers for the transitions involved. Please pray for wisdom and guidance regarding those decisions.

Young at Heart

Several months ago, we mentioned a very active little boy named Lucio who his grandmother allows to attend our church. For a short time, Lucio had moved away but now is back with his grandmother. When he returned, he started attending our Saturday youth meetings. This past Saturday for some reason his grandmother showed up for the youth meeting. While attending this youth meeting, for this young-at-heart grandma "her some reason" turned into an opportunity to hear the Gospel and she got saved. Praise God.

Rapid Response



In our last prayer letter, we specifically asked for prayers concerning two young teens, attending our Bible club meetings. Not long after that request, after a Bible club meeting both Marlene and Belen indicated they wanted to be saved and both were personally led to Christ. Now our request is that they both accept the invitation to be discipled. Thank you for praying!

The End in Sight with Added Insights

June 14 was my bone marrow transplant date. After that began 100 days of recovery. A portion of that was spent in the hospital as an inpatient. Now I go in and out as an outpatient, all in Nashville Tennessee VA medical center, 1264 miles away from my family. But the end of that is nearing. If all goes well, I'll be able to leave here and be with my family toward the end of September. I'll be leaving with some insights I've learned from the time spent here. One is caring more for one another. In the past I've mentioned about witnessing to doctors and nurses who have taught me much about appreciating what they do. Another group of people I've met while being a patient and traveling back and forth in a van to the hospital with are the patients and their caregivers themselves along with a variety of caregivers I've had. Just to see the unwavering concern for one another and to hear their stories and sometimes pray with them, laugh with them and cry with them will be an experience I will never forget. I've experienced a sense of comradery that can never be replaced and hopefully helpful to those I meet in the future. And that's just one more reason to add to the many reasons I'm thankful God has allowed me to have Leukemia.

JULY / AUGUST

Phone: México cell: 011-52-826-123-7473 U.S. Skype internet Phone:

832-510-3298

Email:

<u>Srein4653@aol.com;</u> steve@vesselstohonor.com

Web Page:

Vesselstohonor.com

Mailing Address: BBFI 4100 W. World Mission Ave Springfield, MO 65807

Other prayer Request

- God's continued healing of my Leukemia.
- Continued witnessing opportunities at home and abroad.
- Church growth at Nueva Vida Iglesia Bautista.
- Future transitioning back to my family and ministry in Mexico.

Thank you so much for your faithful prayers and financial support.
In the Potters Hand, Steven Reinhold

Steven Reinhold